
School is reopening on Tuesday, 30th August, 2011. 

Football Blitz  
All children from 1st to 6th classes recently took part in two football blitzes. 
First up were Ms. McCarthy’s room that played in Annahalla. All the children 
participated and really enjoyed the morning. On June 23rd the children from 
4th to 6th took part in the Muskerry Sciath Na Scol competition in 
Inchegeelagh. Fortunately the weather was good and a great day was had 
by all. The girls’ team lost to Inchegeelagh but defeated Dromleigh to qualify 
for the final against Inchegeelagh. In a tremendous contest only a late score 
denied the girls victory but their performance all through was superb. The 
boys, on the other hand, had no such worries in their competition. Having 
overcome Inchegeelagh and Dromleigh they faced Inchigeelagh again in the 
final. Displaying great skill and energy they beat Inchigeelagh 
comprehensively to complete a two-in-a-row. A great day was had by all. 

Grass cutting 
Thank you to John Joe Kelleher for cutting the grass in the school field 
during the year. 

School Tracksuit 
Our official school tracksuit has now been chosen. It may be worn on 
Mondays and Friday or on other designated occasions. 

Work continues at Gairdín na Leanaí 
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Twelve children from 2nd class received their First Communion in Toames 

Church on Saturday, 14th May, 2011. 
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Building 
We are hoping to commence building works on our extra classroom in early 
July. Funding has been granted and we are going through the necessary 
planning procedures. It is hoped the classroom will be completed in time for 
the re-opening of school on August 30th. 

New Entrants 
We have 6 Junior Infants enrolled for this September.  They came to school 
for a half day on Friday, 17th June to get the feel of the school. 



 

Sciath na Scol Hurling Final 
Fortune did not favour the boys and girls of the schools hurling team in their 
recent Sciath Na Scol hurling final in Páirc Ui Chaoimh. The opponents, 
Castlemartyr NS were just too big and too good on the day. As always, the 
team played with great spirit, courage and skill and kept fighting until the 
final whistle. The great thing was, every member of the panel got to actually 
play in the match and hopefully some of them will return to play in this 
famous stadium again before too long. The support and sense of community 
generated by the occasion was truly brilliant and the only place the school 
lost was on the scoreboard. Everywhere else was a win.  

White Boards. 
After many months of research, the school has installed Interactive 
Whiteboards in the school. These boards can be worked by mouse, pen and 
finger touch. Laptops were also purchased and we also got a visualiser as 
part of the deal. These boards will enhance the learning experience of all 
children and bring a new dimension to our school. 

 
 

6th class of 2011! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We wish all the 6th class well as they leave Tirelton NS. 

Science 
Congratulations to the children in 1st, 2nd & 3rd classes who participated in 

the Discovery 
P r i m a r y 
Science and 
M a t h s 
P r o g r am m e .  
They were 
rewarded for 
t h e i r 
endeavours by 
receiving an 
a w a r d  i n 
Science and 
M a t h s 
E x c e l l e n c e .  
They were 

presented with their certs at an Open Science evening in the school 
recently.  Maith Thú a pháistí! 


